

YOUTH OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE

OCTOBER 12, 2016



           8:15 A.M.
    PARK FOUNDATION CONFERENCE ROOM
PRESENT:
A. Hendrix, S. Kittel, S. Peake, I. Burbank
EXCUSED:
R. Pollack, V. Zeppelin
STAFF:
J. Mattick, J. Luu, C. Weems
CALL TO ORDER


Ms. Hendrix called the meeting to order at 8:23 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 


It was Moved by Ms. Peake, seconded by Ms. Kittel and unanimously adopted by voice vote of members present to approve the minutes September 14, 2016.
SUMMER YOUTH EMPLOYMENT PROGRAM – PLAN NOVEMBER MEETING WITH PROVIDERS


The final reports for the summer youth employment program were distributed.  It was noted that the report from the Office of Employment and Training includes youth placed in facilities and those individuals are included in the overall number for 200% of poverty.  The facility numbers are kept separate to get a better sense of who is being served within the community.

The group discussed what information they would like to get from the providers at the November meeting.  The meeting will provide an opportunity for them to provide insight into how well their programs operated and what they would like to see in the future, what success, barriers and unique experiences they encountered.  The group would like to know how effective the trainings and workshops were that youth attended.  Were youth targeted for the program and were youth with real barriers served.    Ms. Kittel stated she would like to see the funding better targeted.  Ms. Mattick noted the program does not have enough funding to allow for intensive services that can help individuals with more significant disabilities.  


The group would also like to hear from the providers what they would need to expand their reach, for example, to rural youth and youth with extensive disabilities.  They would like to hear about the individuals that get placed on the waiting list and/or turned away from the program.  Were there more rural youth who were interested in participating, but who didn’t follow through to get into the program due their barriers? Ms. Mattick stated one way this has been tackled in the past is to put youth into work crews in the outlying municipalities.  

Ms. Peake stated she would like to know what each provider’s definition of success is to see if it aligns with the Committees.

YOUTH STIPEND AND INCENTIVE POLICY

The Youth Stipend and Incentive Policy has become a mandate of NYS.  Incentives have always been provided, this formalizes the policy.  In the past it was treated as a supportive service, now it can clearly be called an incentive (reward).  Due to timing of Committee meetings, the policy has already been approved by the Executive Committee.  Ms. Peake asked if an individual graduates from high school they will get an award.  Ms. Mattick stated they will if it has been included in their plan.  She stated that how the policy is to be used can be incorporated into the upcoming Request for Proposals; that, along with monitoring will ensure the policy is being used appropriately and applied uniformly.


It was Moved by Ms. Burbank, seconded by Ms. Peake and unanimously adopted by voice vote of members present to approve the Youth Stipend and Incentive Policy as written.  The policy will be presented to the full Workforce Development Board at their October 25, 2016 meeting.

PARK FOUNDATION REQUEST UPDATE – YOUTH DATA REQUEST

Ms. Hendrix stated that the group discussed the funding request at their September meeting.  The funding will be used to do research on what youth are being served and what youth employment really looks like and where the real gaps exist.  The Park Foundation approved the request at their September meeting.  The focus of the funding will be to help fill the gaps in the information that is already obtainable and a report should be available by next summer.  Information will be requested from agencies serving youth to see who they are currently unable to serve.  She noted that the project needs to be succinct and not overly large. Ms. Kittel asked that once the project takes shape that it is brought back to the Committee for feedback prior to it beginning.   She stated once the data is gathered, it will increase justification for additional funding.

COUNTY BUDGET OVERTARGET REQUEST – DEVELOP ADDITIONAL YOUTH CAREER PATHWAYS KNOWLEDGE


The over target request in the Workforce Development Board’s funding request to the County aligns with the request to the Park Foundation.  The funding will be used to increase Ms. Weems time to work on the research project as well as gaining knowledge of Career Pathways.  Ms. Mattick stated the County Administrator has not recommended the funds in his recommended budget to the County Legislature.  Ms. Mattick provided the budget presentation before the Legislature and advocated for the request to be funded.  Legislator Glenn Morey is including it in the list of budget amendments to the County budget tomorrow night.

OTHER

Ms. Mattick reported the final monitoring reports for the three youth providers are near completion and will be released shortly.  The group requested that they be released following the November meeting with providers and be sent out from the Committee. This creates a formal tone that there is a body that is overseeing the Program.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, November 9th at 8:15 a.m. in the Tompkins Workforce NY Career Center – Room C.
Minutes prepared by Jennifer Luu.
